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July 6th, 2011

Bonnie Jean Adams
500 Consumers Road
North York, Ontario M1K 5E3

Dear Bonnie Jean Adams,

RE: Alliston Pipeline Reinforcement Project

We would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence dated 6/23/2011 regarding the above noted project.

As you may be aware, the area in which your project is proposed is situated within the Traditional Territory of
Curve Lake First Nation. Our First Nation’s Territory is incorporated within the Williams Treaty Territory and is
the subject of a claim under Canada’s Specific Claims Policy. We strongly suggest that you provide Karry
Sandy-Mackenzie, Williams Treaty First Nation Claims Coordinator, 8 Creswick Court, Bathe, ON L4M 2S7,
with a copy of your proposal as your obligation to consult to also extend to the other First Nations of the Williams
Treaty.

Although we have not conducted exhaustive research nor have we the resources to do so, Curve Lake First Nation
Council is not currently aware of any issues that would cause concern with respect to our Traditional, Aboriginal
and Treaty rights.

Please note that we have particular concern for the remains of our ancestors. Should excavation unearth bones,
remains or other such evidence of a native burial site or any Archaeological findings, we must be notified without
delay. In the case of a burial site, Council reminds you of your obligations under the Cemeteries Act to notify the
nearest First Nation Government or other community of Aboriginal people which is willing to act as a
representative and whose members have a close cultural affinity to the interred person. As I am sure you are
aware, the regulations further state that the representative is needed before the remains and associated artifacts can
be removed. Should such a find occur, we request that you contact our First Nation immediately.

If any new, undisclosed or unforeseen issues should arise, that has potential for anticipated negative
environmental impacts or anticipated impacts on our Treaty and Aboriginal rights we require that we be notified
regarding these as well.

Thank you for recognizing the importance of consultation and respecting your duty to consult obligations as
determined by the Supreme Court of Canada.

Should you have further questions, please feel free to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

/ -

Chief Keith Knott
Curve Lake First Nation
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